Minutes for the Regular Meeting 

of October 9, 2014


HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158

24602 OLD OWEN RD

MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 FAX (360) 805-0616

E-MAIL  highlandwater@frontier.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY, OCTOBER 9, 2014

Call to order:
Commissioner Sheppard announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Richard Johnson, Ted Stonebridge

Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the September 11, 2014 meeting. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried.

Visitors:
Colin Nolan came to the meeting to discuss a leak he had and ask for some relief on his bill. There was some discussion and Commissioner Johnson made a motion to allow an adjustment of the overage charge. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously
Engineer:

  A. Comp Plan:
The Engineer provided some information to the Field Supervisor to present at the meeting. There was a brief discussion. It was also discussed that a rate study was due and needed to be done. The Office Manager will contact FCS Group to seek an estimate of the cost for the study.
   B. Letter:
A letter regarding the District boundary with Sultan had been prepared and sent. No response as of yet.

Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for September was 12% and for Friar Creek it was 7%. 
B. Server:
A quote for a new server was received from the IT and it was included in the draft budget for next year. There was a short discussion.
C. Adjustment:
On of the autoread meter reads imported incorrectly and the customer was overbilled. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve the adjustment to the account in the amount of $3417.30. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
D. Incident Report:
The Field Supervisor gave a report on an incident that happened regarding theft of water from a hydrant. There was some discussion.
Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for September were given to the Commissioners to review. There was a brief discussion.
   B. Leaks:
There was a short discussion regarding several leaks on the customers side of meters. 

   C. Draft Budget Review:
A draft budget for 2015 was given to the Commissioners to review. There was some discussion. It was a consensus of the Board to hold the Budget Hearing during the regular meeting on December 11, 2014.

   D. Public Works Funds:
There was some discussion regarding the request from the Washington State Public Works Board to amend our Public Works Trust Fund loan agreements. WASWD had sent out an email to utilities with information regarding this. At this time it is a consensus of the Board not to sign the amendments. 
Executive Session:
Commissioner Johnson asked for an executive session to discuss Union contract negotiations. Commissioner Sheppard adjourned the regular meeting into executive session at 8:55 for approximately 20 minutes. The executive session was adjourned back to the regular meeting at 9:15pm.
Vouchers:
Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve vouchers 4978 through 4991 in the amount of $44,106.27. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve payroll for October in the amount of $14,047.88. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday; November 13, 2014 at 7p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 9:15pm October 9, 2014.

Approved:
November 13, 2014



   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Secretary 



   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, Vice-President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, President
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